Queensland Government

Cabinet – February 2021
Proposed approach to the prevention of domestic, family and sexual violence and women’s experience of the criminal justice system
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence


1. The Queensland Government is committed to leading an ongoing program of reform to end domestic, family and sexual violence (DFSV) and to improve the experience of women in the criminal justice system.

2. While significant progress has already been made through the Government’s implementation of Not Now, Not Ever: Putting an End to Domestic and Family Violence in Queensland, there is more that the Government wants to do to eliminate DFSV from the Queensland community.

3. The Government has committed to tackling coercive control on several fronts, including legislating against coercive control as a form of domestic and family violence.

4. The Government has also committed to consult broadly with key stakeholders to examine the experience of women in the criminal justice system as a whole, to identify possible future areas of reform, including attitudinal change, prevention, service response and legislative amendment where necessary.

5. Cabinet approved announcement of the establishment of a Taskforce to examine coercive control. 

6. Attachments
· Nil.
